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PRESIDENT'S COMMENTS

GREETINGS from Eve Craig:

We are rapidly approaching the end of the
year, and looking forward to our first Annual
Meeting for the membership which is now over
210 people who are learning the history of the
Temecula Valley.

The Annual Meeting will be held at the
Community Recreation Center on Friday
evening, January 4th at 6 p.m. Dinner will be
provided at $7.50 and John Hunneman will
speak about the Butterfield Stage and John
Butterfield. You may have noticed our new lago
provided by artistic designer, Fred Lamb. We
couldn’t be happier to have received such a gift.

Looking back at this year, our dedicated
Board of Directors has accomplished many
things and have made good strides working
toward our goals. Our first unanimously
approved project was to restore and preserve
the Wolf's Tomb. We have met with Norm
Pico, descendent of Pio Pico, as well as many
other members of his family. He has been very
helpful in clearing the way for our mutual
project. Darell Farnbach, in charge of
Research and Preservation, is getting bids for
the extensive work involved. See his report
elsewhere in this newsletter for other projects
we are working on. We have just completed
work on the cement block wall on the south side
of the property. One of our next projects is to
put plagues on 18 historic buildings and/or
sites that have been identified and researched.
We need your help in the big job that lies ahead.

As a new arganization we started with
nothing more than a lot of great ideas. Our tax
exempt status of 501(c])3 has been obtained
and everyone may deduct their membership
dues and donations for the entire year.

We've had two events, a historically
oriented BBA in Margarita Park and an

Appraisal, Silent Auction, Dinner and Live

Auction at Wendler’s Auction House, similar to the
TV Road show. This was suggested and organized by
Janet Yorke and the Vineyard Valley Woman'’s Club.
As a “thank you” to all members of our Society, we
provided those who could make it with a compli-
mentary Guided Bus Tour to Mission San Luis Rey
and the Guajome Adobe. A great time was had by all
and we gained some fine publicity.

Darell Farnbach deserves thanks and recogni-
tion for some really outstanding work in Research
and Preservation [see his report elsewhere in this
newsletter for further details]. We're grateful to
Bill Harker, CFO, Treasurer and Newsletter Editor,
Pam Grender, Recording Secretary who, along
with Raul Herrera had to leave the board due to
family responsibilities and to Charolette Fox who
assumed Pam'’s position as Secretary. Martha
Minkler has been of great help to us in addition to
her busy schedule with the Arts Council. Bruce
Singer has helped with publicity in Entertainment
Roundup. We're also grateful to Carol Marsden,
Chair of the Nominating Committee, for her
experience, Keith Johnson has been supportive in
many ways by providing financial guidance and Ben
Masiel from Pechanga is kind and capable as well
as a versatile member of the board.

Those members “in-kind” whom we could not
have survived without are; Sam Alhadeff and Doug
Kerner and staff, Sheila Crane, Dave Robinson of
Maurice Printers, Bob & Dave Hemme of
Strachota Insurance, Volker Lutz of European
Catering, Jim Meyler of Donald McLean & Company,
CPAs, Fred Lamb and Bruce Singer.

Our Committee heads and members such as
Wendell Ott, Maggi Allen, Pam Grender, Myra
Gonsalves, Dick Fox and so many more have been
the backbone fo the arganization. Our thanks and
appreciation to them all and to all of the member-
ship who have helped in our support.

We wish everyone Happy Holidays and the love
of your families and friends. Thank you, each and
every one.
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